MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 13th September 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Jerry Rayner, Pamela Thomlinson, Karen Richardson, Mrs Mary Stevens and Mrs Anne Sercombe 
 Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
11/085 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/086 Apologies for Absence
Councillor Ben Gunstone had given his apologies. Councillors resolved the absence of Councillor Ben Gunstone; it was noted that no apologies were given from Councillor Franck Baudrain.
11/087 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

11/088 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 12th July 2011& 25th July 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th July 2011& 25th July 2011
11/089 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th July 2011 & 25th July 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th July 2011& 25th July 2011.

Proposed: Councillor Patrick Nixon Seconded: Councillor Jerry Rayner
11/090 Public Question time
Members of the public discussed the Jubilee Celebrations with the Council. The Chairman informed everyone that he had registered the Beacon with the pageant Master and that he was willing to lead and organise an informal BBQ on the long knoll before the lighting of the Beacon. This was agreed. 

The supply of Jubilee mugs to children of the parish was discussed for children up to 14 years old. It was felt that if mugs were purchased that a child older than 14 years old could still apply for one if they were purchased but it would need to pay the cost price as the cut off age of 14 years old was felt acceptable. 

The Clerk was instructed to place an article in the Parish news after Christmas to ask if anyone would be kind enough to donate money towards the purchase of mugs for the children of the parish. The Clerk would also investigate whether the Parish Council could donate money towards the mugs, as she was unsure.

 It was felt that the village shop would be the best area for donation collection. The Clerk did have details of companies that could supply the mugs and would investigate best value etc. On the whole it was felt that a low key and fun event was the way forward. The Chairman thanked the members of the public for their suggestions and attendance.
11/091 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of council by the public.

 None were brought to the attention of the Council.
11/092To receive the Chairman's announcement

The Chairman said he wished to thank everyone for organising the village show, it was a great success.
11/093 Queens Diamond Jubilee 

Council had discussed the way forward with the community groups interested in planning an event during the public session. See above
11/094 Clerks Report

Society of Local Council Clerks National Conference

The Clerk’s informed Council of her wish to attend and confirmed the arrangements, she had been able to make. The Clerk informed Council that she had received a bursary for Horningsham Parish Council from NALC and has confirmation from the Upper Deverills that they will support her attendance as well. The cost of the other ½ of the conference fee and the travelling and accommodation would then be split three ways. Council approved the Clerk’s attendance and the associated costs. They noted that the Clerk had also received from NALC a pen stick with a communications tool kit loaded on it which should prove useful in the future.

Creating Changes: Valuing Community Development

The Clerk reported that due to illness she was unable to attend the above meeting.

Village Calendar

Council noted that the Clerk had updated the Calendar with the Parish Councils meeting dates for the year.

Parish Online

Council gave the Clerk permission to purchase Parish online and resolved the cost of the £20.00 start-up fee and £10.00 yearly charge as this service would give the Clerk access to mapping for planning, rights of way and other areas which would be a most useful tool.
Society of Local Council Clerks meeting 23 September 2011 

Council noted that the Clerk will be attending the above meeting at Devizes and will report back to Council. 
Football Team

Council noted that the Frome Youth Football team had given the Clerk a copy of their insurance and had kindly sent in a cheque donation to the Parish Council for £200.00. 
PCSO Caroline Wright entered the meeting at 7.45pm giving her apologies for being late. The Chairman invited her to speak to Council she said she had nothing for Council specifically but would wait till the speed watch was discussed to answer questions that might come up if Council was agreeable. Council agreed.
11/095 Future of Standards of Conduct of Members of Local Authorities in England Briefing Published

Council noted the information.
11/096 ROSPA

Council noted that the Clerk has been advised that the yearly inspection of the play area will take place during September and that she would be sent an electronic copy of the report when it has been completed. The Clerk reported that she had noted on a visit to the play area that the security of the adjoining swimming pool perimeter fence still requires attention. The Clerk reminded Council that ROSPA had highlighted an issue with the fencing last year and a letter had been sent to the Trustee who dealt with maintenance issues but no action had been taken. The Clerk highlighted to Council that the Parish Council had no jurisdiction over the pool area and that the Trustees were responsible for its upkeep and safety. It could repeat the letter advising them and highlight it to the land owner as well, as Council had a responsibility to the parishioners using the play area. It needed to take appropriate action. The Clerk was instructed to write a letter to the Duke of Somerset informing him of the issue and send a copy of the letter to all the trustees. It was hoped that may be the Trustees would seek new trustees to take on the swimming pool. 
11/097 Warminster & Community Plan

Council noted that the August meeting had been cancelled and the next meeting would now be the 27th September 2011. The Clerk would attend.
11/098 Website

Council noted the email from Wiltshire Council informing them of the transfer of the website back to its host and technical support adviser Craven Plan.
Council also agreed to the Clerks suggestion that the Council looked into adding a budget in the near future for running costs for the website, as website is now an essential tool for communication.
11/099 Community Speed Watch

Council heard an update on the Community Speed Watch Project following the training day on the 16th August 2011 and the subsequent speed check sessions in the Parish. It was felt that the sessions held so far had been a great success. Maiden Bradley had 9 willing volunteers unlike other parishes that had less, which was felt to have made all the difference. There were two more volunteers going for training at the end of the month in Chitterne and they would join the team of volunteers. It was reported to Council that the team had noted an average volume of traffic through the village of around 340 vehicles an hour. The amount of drivers logged for exceeding the speed limit was rewarding for the time and effort spent by the volunteers. It was felt that on the whole it is a very worthwhile project. 

The speed camera has now gone for re-calibration and would return as soon as it was Maiden Bradleys turn on the list of participants. The Chairman thanked Councillor Patrick Nixon for his input and asked him to thank the volunteers for their time.
11/100 Parish Steward

Council discussed the next Parish Stewards visit. It was mentioned that a Councillor had contacted the Highways 6 weeks ago regarding blocked drains the Frome end of the parish and these had not been attended to. The Councillor also felt that the standard of the Parish Stewards work cleaning up had not been to a standard expected. The Clerk was asked why the small sweeper had not been used on the pavement rather than the large sweeper that had visited the parish. The Clerk informed Council that she believed that the small sweeper had been obtained from Salisbury District Council and she believed there was now no longer access to this machinery.  The Clerk informed Council that she would investigate.
11/101 Planning

Mendip District Council 2010/2473 Bunns Lane West Woodlands Nr Frome

Planning Application to erect poultry buildings with associated feed bins and waste water collection tank. Detached Office/generator building, concrete apron and alterations to existing access. 
Council instructed the Clerk to send the same answer to the previous applications that the increased lorry traffic through the parish was their suggestion that the application be refused.
Council noted that the below application came in during the August break but that Council had approved the works following a letter from the Duke of Somerset’s Estate discussed at an earlier meeting.

Application Number:
S/2011/1215

Location:
Perry Farm Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Remove up to a 50 metres section of hedgerow

Applicant Details:
The Trustees of Lord Seymour's 1971 Settlement Shadrack        Berry Pomeroy Totnes TQ9 6LR.

Application Type:
Hedgerow removal and consultations
Council noted the below planning application decisions.

Application Number:     S / 2011 / 862

Location:
Highlands Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Raising of roof pitch with two new dormers to provide loft conversion, new rear extension and porch

Decision:
Approved

Application: Section 211 Notice 
Location:
Foxlease Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
tree works 

Decision:
Approved


Application Number:
S / 2011 / 995

Location:
Newmead Farm Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Extension to existing agricultural building

Decision:
Approved
11/102 New “Inspiring Communities” guide launched 

Council noted that a new handy tips and advice guide designed to help encourage people of all ages and backgrounds to get further involved in local life and bring lasting improvements to their communities had been launched. The Clerk was instructed to send it out by email to the Grants distribution list 
11/103 Zurich Community events toolkit now online

Council noted that the Clerk had sourced the below information and instructed the Clerk to email it out to the local clubs and groups in the parish that might find it of interest.

The Zurich Community toolkit is a free information resource for people who want to get involved in organising smaller, straight forward community activities.

Developed by Zurich, in association with specialists from legal, health and safety, risk management and volunteering backgrounds, Community Toolkit aims to make volunteering simpler by providing some information and guidance for individuals and small groups who want to do more in places where they live, for their own benefit and for those around them.

It includes some guidance on legal, health and safety, planning and insurance considerations which may help to make a community activity a success. There’s is also a useful tool that will create a free printable community toolkit pack, specifically tailored to the kind of activities the individual or group is considering. http://www.communitytoolkit.co.uk/ 

11/104 Dates for meetings to April 2011

Council discussed the dates for future meetings suggested by the Clerk and approved the dates below: 
Tuesday 13th September 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 11th October 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 8th November 2011 7.30pm (Budget meeting)

Tuesday 13Th December 2011 7.30pm

Tuesday 10th January 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 7th February 2012 

Tuesday 13th March 2012 7.30pm 

Tuesday 17th April 2012 7.30pm 
11/105 1/2 Yearly Budget check
Council noted the budget to date and the explanation for any variances from the Clerk.
The Clerk asked if the following two items could be discussed together as her findings from the yearly inspection had an impact on the Budget preparations Council agreed.
11/106 Budget preparations for next year/Yearly Asset check
 The Clerk informed Council that she had visited all the assets of the Council and checked the condition of them. She showed photographs of any defects found and informed council of the possible avenues it could take be it renovation, replacement or removal. 
Council discussed its options and informed the Clerk to obtain quotations for the No Vehicle play area sign, that the planter by the phone box would be removed. The seat covered in ivy on the Knapp would be removed and if parishioners highlighted a need for its replacement then it would consider replacement then. The seat on back lane would be removed and replacement costs would be sought by the Clerk as it was felt that this seat was important to keep. Regarding the six bar gate on the play area, the Clerk was advised to obtain quotations to replace with new as it was felt that this would have a longer life and be more cost effective. Council noted the Clerks information regarding the milestone outside the village hall and her conversation with the Highways as to its maintenance.
11/107 Grant Applications

The Clerk updated Council on the progress of the shop regarding the replacement freezer. Council agreed to wait for news on the proposal from the co-operative group to the village shop. The Clerk reported that she had no correspondence from the PCC.
11/108 Accounts for Payment

Council approve and resolved the payments listed below:

August Wages







£324.30

September Wages







£324.10

Heat, light and wear & tear (Aug)





£    6.50

Heat, light and wear & tear (Sept)





£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (July)
   



£240.70

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (August)



£240.70

Parish News Feb (2011 – July 2011) 




£  90.00

Parish News August (2011-July 2012)




£180.00

Stationary Plus 5 reams Paper & 2 Black Ink



£  62.87

K. P. Carpentry Renovate Noticeboard at Bus stop area

£375.00

Village Hall Hire (Community Speed watch Training) retrospectively
£  16.00

S Jeffries (Map Pins & two Black handwriting pens)


£    4.78
Receipts

Horningsham Parish Council





£  15.84

Clerk
re charges







£  20.00
Frome AFC Donation to parish





£200.00

Council noted that the Clerk had moved £2000.00 and then a further £2500.00 from account number 07052153 to 00108234 due to large amount of cheques to be paid out at this meeting.
Council approved the accounts and the Chairman signed the copy of the accounts, bank statements and invoices.
11/109 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Community First AGM
Council noted the date of the AGM but declined to attend.

Wiltshire Council Parking Redemption Scheme

Council noted the date of the above meeting but declined to attend
Warminster Area Board meeting Chapmanslade Village Hall 22nd September 2011at Warminster Library

Council noted that the Clerk will attend the above meeting on behalf of the Parish Council.  

Warminster and Villages Development Trust meeting 27th September 2011

Council noted that the Clerk will attend the above meeting at the Organ Inn Warminster.

11/110 Councillor Training

Council noted the date of the training.
11/111 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence below:

Sutcliff Play

WALC Newsletter

Royal Horticultural Society Britain in Bloom

Affordable Homes update Newsletter
Affordable Homes Annual Review
Clerks & Councils Direct

WALC Newsletter July

WALC Newsletter August

Wiltshire Waste & Recycling Collection Service for Residents Pack

CPRE Countryside Voice & CPRE Field Work

11/112 Items for the next Agenda

Draft budget 

Review Charges for Freedom of Information requests

VAT Claim

Chairman’s Allowance payment

Jubilee Mugs costs and donations
11/ 113 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 11th October 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.30pm
Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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